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LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP
Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
15344 Blackhawk Rd.
Audubon, MN 56511
(218) 841-3777
Treasurer: Ann Hixson						                            Supervisors: Ed Clem, Dave Opsahl,
Chairman: Jason Rosing      						                   Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist

The Lake Eunice township board held the monthly meeting at the town hall on July 12, 2016 at 7pm.  All members were present. The minutes from the June 14, 2016 meeting were approved by a motion from A Bergquist, and 2nd by E Clem and it carried.  Claims were reviewed for payment and transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll was approved as well as the treasurer’s report which was reviewed and approved as written by a motion from W Jacobson, 2nd by D Opsahl and it carried.

David Melgaard was present at the meeting finalizing what needs to be taken care of on paving Maple Ridge West at the land owners expense.  Driveway Services will be paving the road for Lot 10 thru Lot 16 in the amount of $16,800.00 which will include blading, shaping, and 3 ½ inches asphalt.  Estimated date will be the end of July when it will be completed.  The seven properties will be splitting the cost; the checks made out to Lake Eunice Township will all need to be collected before the project may begin.  Lisa will arrange with Dave on getting all the checks once they have been collected.

Terry Hogan from Maple Lodge Beach Road was present with a land quick deed.  The township will accept the petition and have Karl out township attorney check into the details to make sure it has not already been completed.

Gene from Dorff Beach Road was present with a concern on when the black top was done, the road was moved over 3 feet on the lake side creating a drop off and making the ditches fill up with gravel during rain falls.  It was discussed by the supervisors that two of the supervisors will go and take a look at it after the meeting tonight.

Mark at 11725 Lake Eunice Drive was present at the meeting to ask for after the fact R/W Encroachment paperwork.  A motion was made by A Bergquist, and 2nd by W Jacobson to approve the placement of drain field pipe thru the road right-of-way to the drain field on the other side of the road.

Earl on East Lake Maud Rd. was present for his brother; asking about children at play signs to be placed on this road.  This can be done at the owners expense of the signs.  Earl was also there asking about an approach that was removed on Shorewood Beach Road  years ago when they redid the road.  The supervisors approved him putting the approach back in with the culvert being at least 12” diameter and not to exceed 40’ in length and matching the ditch slopes on both sides.

E Clem received a phone call from Treavor Longtine on the township removing a tree that has fallen in the right-of-way.  Stuart or Renner will be called to have this removed once a signature is received from landowner saying that this can be done.

Motion was made by D Opsahl, 2nd Ziebarth land vacation hearing @7:30 P.M.

The regular meeting opened back up at 7:58 P.M.

Discussion was held on moving the compost site to the location of A Bregquist’s gravel pit.

A motion was made to adjourn at 8:14 pm by E Clem, 2nd by D Opsahl and it carried.
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